
                                             TOWN OF HANNIBAL 

                                               PLANNING BOARD 

                                                    MAY 7, 2020 

                                TELEPHONE CONFERENCE MEETING 

 

Chairman LaFurney called the telephone conference meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 

The roll call was completed with Michael LaFurney, Carmen Papa, Tony Murabito, 

Michael Sullivan, Diane Miano and Donna Whitcomb present. The minutes of the 

March 2020 were accepted as read by Carmen Papa- second Tony Murabito. The 

April 2020 meeting was cancelled because of the Coronavirus Covid 19 epidemic. 

 

 

Correspondence- None 

 

 

Old Business- Robert Godfrey- Tax I.D. # 268.00-03-03.03- area variance 

information and letter were forwarded to Michael Pierce- Town of Hannibal ZBA 

Chairman. The ZBA will hold a Telephone Conference meeting May 21, 2020. A 

motion was made by Carmen Papa- second Tony Murabito to accept a complete 

application from Robert Godfrey for a minor subdivision. All in favor. If the ZBA 

meeting of 5/21/2020 declares the area variance for Mr. Godfrey then the 

Planning Board will convene on the minor subdivision issue at the May 28, 2020 

Telephone Conference meeting. 

 

A motion was made by Carmen Papa – second Diane Miano to table the 

application for the 66 Road Junk Yard owned by Charles and Joseph Bartoszewski. 

Carl Emmons Jr.- Code Enforcement Officer- needs to peruse the application for 

completeness. A letter will be forwarded to Mr. Emmons. 



 

New Business- A motion was made by Carmen Papa- second Mike Sullivan to 

accept a complete application from Timothy & Kim Malone- 1387 Co. Rt 3- Tax 

I.D. # 233.00-06-02 for a minor subdivision. All in favor. Kim Malone will forward a 

check for $225.00 for the application to the Town Clerk. Kim Malone will also 

provide the Planning Board with 7 Plats and 1 Mylar. Carl Emmons Jr- Code 

Enforcement Officer- has reviewed the application. The Malones’ intend to build a 

home on the new subdivision. 

 

W D Malone- The Town of Hannibal has received the paperwork from the N YS 

DEC stating they will be the lead agency for an additional gravel bed for W D 

Malone. When the DEC paperwork is complete- W D Malone will submit the   

Special Use Permit. 

 

A motion was made at 7:25 PM by Carmen Papa- second Diane Miano to adjourn 

the meeting. All in favor. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Donna Whitcomb 

Secretary 


